
   

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 16th October 2023 
 
Re: Uniform 
 
Dear families, 
 
With just one week of term 1 left we would like to start talking about our preparations for term 2. Half term 
is an important opportunity to check and update your child’s uniform and an opportunity to replace items 
that are worn or no longer fit. 
 
We know that as the school year progresses school uniform can need replacement, particularly regarding 
the following items:  
 
Please make sure you child has the following in place ready for Monday 30th October: 

• Plain black low-heeled shoes or plain black trainers with black laces with no logos /coloured laces/ 
coloured soles. 

• Plain formal black skirt of knee length or black tailored trousers. No jean/denim, tracksuit or legging 
material. 

• Plain white collared shirt buttoned to the neck. 

• The school tie must be knotted and hide the top button. 

• John Mason School jumper, to be worn except when given permission by a member of staff. 
 
Please also ensure: 

• Jewellery must be kept to a minimum. 

• Make up, if worn, should be minimal and discreet. 

• Hair should be within the natural range of colours. No extreme hair styles are allowed e.g. shaved 
head, shaved patterns. 

 
The full winter uniform as detailed in our policy which can be found here. We look forward to welcoming all 
students back with a smooth start to term 2 on Monday 30th October. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Alastair West 
Headteacher 
John Mason School 

https://www.johnmason.oxon.sch.uk/assets/UNIFORM-POLICY-inc-PEFINAL.pdf

